












 

 

  

 

   

 

     

19. NZQA continues to learn from other jurisdictions' best practice in this area and to 
benchmark our own practice. NZQA attended the annual meeting of the Australian 
Curriculum, Assessment, and Certification Authorities (ACACA) Special Provisions sub­
committee on 22 - 23 March 2018. This has a focus on assistance to students with special 
educational needs. 

20. The feedback that we receive from schools indicates that the changes that NZQA has 
made to the SAC application process and the tools for school-based evidence have 
reduced barriers for students accessing SAC. However, it is timely given that these 
changes are now reasonably well established, to undertake specific research with low 
decile schools into how the processes are working and what further changes might be 
necessary to further reduce any barriers. NZQA intends to complete this by the end of July 
2018. 

Analysis of the type of SAC support approved in 2017 across all deciles 

21. Many learners are approved for more than one type of support. For example, separate 
accommodation is needed when a student has a reader or is using a computer/writer 
because these situations require either the student or the examination assistant to speak. 

22. We have conducted statistical analysis of the distribution of the types of SAC provision 
across the deciles. In general, there are no outliers of concern in the provision of the two 
most common special assessment conditions; computer/writer or reader assistance. We 
will investigate any apparent anomalies that are identified in other types of provision that 
are less commonly requested. 

23. NZQA will continue to analyse the SAC data to supplement the information gathered 
through our direct engagement with schools during 2018. 

Next Steps 

24. Redacted under section 9(2)(f)(iv). 

25. NZQA will undertake targeted research with low decile schools by the end of July 2018, 

into how the current application process and the school-based evidence tools are working, 

to ensure that students do not face barriers to fair access to SAC. 

26. NZQA will also conduct some analysis of the range of provisions accessed by 

students undertaking both internal and external assessment across all deciles. This 

analysis will determine whether the lower numbers of students accessing SAC in lower 

decile schools could be influenced by their lower participation in external assessment. 

27. NZQA will continue to report back to you regularly on the 2018 SAC work programme. 

7 




